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Dear Parents and Carers         21st September 2022 
 

Bug Club Phonic Information  
  

 
 
 
 
 
Our school has recently acquired a reading programme called Bug Club Phonics that we’d like to share with 
you. Below you will find key information about the scheme and how you can get involved. We hope that 
you and your child will love these books and enjoy reading them at home.  
 
What is Bug Club Phonics? 
Bug Club Phonics is our part of our powerful whole school reading programme. It has been proven to raise 
attainment and is used by over a million children in the UK. Bug Club is a finely levelled reading scheme, 
which ensures that all children can access books at exactly the right level for them. 
At the end of this letter is your child’s individual log in to their Bug Club Phonics Account that they can use 
at home to access reading resources that have been allocated to them by their class teacher. These 
resources include books, games and child friendly assessments. Children can use this platform to support 
the work done with the book that is sent home each week or their Accelerated Reader work. Children have 
been introduced to this at school and are familiar with the platform. 
 
Using the ebooks 
Inside every ebook there are notes to help you make the most of reading with your child. 
 
Inside the front cover:  
For Younger Children: Inside the front cover are notes to prepare your child for their read. These notes 
identify difficult words with which children may need help, run though the sounds they will encounter as 
they read and give ideas and strategies to help you feel confident that you know how best to help. 
 
For older children:  The notes are intended to deepen each child’s understanding of the book. They 
provide background information about the time or place the book was written or sometimes information 
about the author or illustrator.  
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Inside back cover:  
These notes suggest puzzles and challenges that help children think about their reading. These include 
‘Find it!’ activities that encourage children to revisit the text; ‘Share it!’ tasks that may involve making or 
writing something; and other tasks that offer ideas for further reading.  
 
Using the online reading world  
If you have access to an internet connection, your child can enjoy reading Bug Club books online as well as 
in print. Each child has a unique homepage and can log into it by using your child’s details at the end of this 
letter. Children also have this log in in their home reading packs. 
 
Reading a book online  
We allocate books to your child according to their reading levels. These books will appear on their personal 
homepage. Throughout the books there are quiz questions for your child to complete. To answer a 
question, just click on the bug icon. Your child does not need to finish all the quiz questions in one sitting 
and can come back to a book later. When your child has finished all the quiz questions in a book, he or she 
will earn ‘Bug Points’. By reading more books, your child will earn enough points for a reward. The answers 
to the quiz questions will be sent back to our teacher site so that we can see how your child is progressing. 
We will also be able to assign more books for your child to read if the virtual book bag is running low. 
When your child has finished a book, it will move to ‘Books I have read’ (for KS1) or ‘Look again’ (for KS2). 
Children can read these books again if they want to, or they can choose new books from ‘My Books’. 
 
Getting involved  
 
The reader: 
Until they are fluent readers, younger children will benefit from reading aloud to you as often as possible. 
By the time they are in Years 5 or 6, many children prefer to read silently to themselves. Create quiet 
opportunities for them to do so, but then talk to them about the book they are reading.  
 
Sharing reading: 
When sharing a book with your child, try to take opportunities to talk about the book – before, during and 
after reading.  
 
Before reading: 
Look at the book cover and talk about your child’s expectations. Is the book likely to be fiction or non-
fiction? Have you read other books together about these characters or by this author? What does your 
child think the book is going to be about?  
 
While reading: 
Support your child when unknown words need tackling: you can sound them out, split them into syllables, 
or identify suffixes and prefixes. Remind your child to listen to the words while reading them, to make sure 
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that they make sense. Have a ‘meaning check’ every now and again to ensure that your child understands 
the text.  
 
After reading: 
Talk about the book. What was it about? Did it match your child’s expectations? Ask questions beginning 
with the words how and why to check that your child has been able to read between the lines. Ask 
whether anything seemed puzzling. Then ask your child to explain what the best and worst bits of the book 
were, and why.  
 
Please do get in touch if you have any questions or need more information about helping your child with 
their reading at home. 
 
Best wishes,  
 
Miss Willis  

 
Miss Willis  
Honeywell Class Teacher 
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